
 

City of Sweetwater 
 
 

IMPORTANT NOTICE 
 

To all multifamily and business owners in the City of Sweetwater. 

The City Commission of the City of Sweetwater on the January 8, 2018 commission 

hearing passed and adopted Ordinance No. 4363 entitled “Certificate of Use”.  The ordinance 

provides procedures and regulations for the issuance of a certificate of use.  As part of the 

regulations an annual renewal is now required for all existing multi-family dwellings and for 

businesses within the City of Sweetwater.  

Existing certificate of use holders, whether the certificate was obtained from the City of 

Sweetwater or from Miami Dade County shall be required to renew their certificate on an annual 

basis. The renewal of the certificate shall be due on October 1 of each year.  If October 1 falls 

on a weekend or holiday, the fee shall be due and payable on or before the first working day 

following October 1.   

To renew an existing certificate of use previously obtained from Miami Dade County, 

please complete and submit the enclosed city application form and submit them in person at the 

City’s Building and Zoning Department, located at 1701 NW 112 St  #102, Sweetwater Florida. 

Be sure to include a copy of the certificate of use issued by Miami Dade County.  A 

renewal fee shall be accessed at the time of submittal as per Ordinance 4363.  Applications for 

new certificate of use shall follow the regulations as set forth in the ordinance.  

IMPORTANT – Please be aware that under the regulations of the ordinance no certificate 

of use shall be valid for more than one (1) year and all certificates shall expire on 

September 30 of each year.  Any multi-family dwelling or business failing to obtain or 

renew the certificate of use prior to October 1 shall be considered delinquent and subject 

to a delinquency penalty as the regulations under Ordinance 4363.  

 The ordinance, regulations for the certificate of use and certificate of use application are 

accessible at the City of Sweetwater web site  www.cityofsweetwater.fl.gov/building-zoning.  If 

you need any further assistance or information regarding this matter you can contact our office 

at 305-485-4526. 

http://www.cityofsweetwater.fl.gov/building-zoning

























